	Beulah Academy of Science

Business Meeting of Board of Directors
May 14, 2015


· President

Harold Campbell

present 

· Vice President 
James Higdon


present
 

· Secretary/Treasurer
James McLeod

present

  

  

· Others Present

Sherry Bailey


present
  




Kevin Bailey


present







Elizabeth Wass   
       
present                   
	


CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order at 3:45pm
PUBLIC FORUM

READING OF MINUTES

Minutes for October 14, 2014, December 2, 2014, January 15, 2015 and February 3, 2015 were presented.  Motion was made by James Higdon to accept minutes, seconded by Harold Campbell, approved unanimously. 
FINANCE ITEMS

Adjusted budget presented.  Motion was made to approve adjusted budget by James Higdon, seconded by Harold Campbell, approved unanimously.
Mrs. Bailey presented upgrade of phone system.  This upgrade is recommended to coincide with Panhandle alarm equipment.   Discussion.  Motion made by Jamie Higdon to approve upgrade of system, seconded by Harold Campbell, approved unanimously.  

Mrs. Wass presented health insurance renewal.  Increase of fees by 7% for next fiscal year.  

ITEMS FROM THE ADMINISTRATOR
Mrs. Bailey presented charter contract renewal.  Discussion. Motion was made by James Higdon to allow Mrs. Bailey to be the representative of the Beulah Academy of Science Board of Directors during charter school contract meetings and give full authority to act as liaison.  Seconded by Harold Campbell, approved unanimously. 

Discussion on discipline policy.  Alternative Detention will be used as wording for students being placed in different room due to emotional issues, etc.  Motion was made to give authority to Mrs. Bailey to implement the changes to discipline policy and student handbook by James McLeod, seconded by James Higdon, approved unanimously.  
Mrs. Bailey discussed possible change of bell schedule. Discussion. Motion was made by Mr. Higdon to allow Mrs. Bailey to make changes to bell schedule as needed.  Seconded by Mr. Higdon, approved unanimously.  
Mrs. Bailey discussed new exploratory classes (Spanish, first aid, etc.) and hands on classwork.  To offer the Spanish, we need a certified teacher. A teacher has agreed to seek certification for ESE and Spanish.  Mr. Higdon made motion to pay for certification tests in exchange for a minimum or two year commitment.  Seconded by Mr. Campbell, approved unanimously.

ITEMS FROM BOARD MEMBERS

NEW BUSINESS 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Notice of next meeting for BAS Board of Directors was given as June, 25, 2015 3:30pm. 
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45pm. 
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